
 
 

 

 

 

 

Admissions Arrangements – from September 2022 
 
The Tapscott Learning Trust (hereon called ‘the Trust’) will continue to follow the 

arrangements of the London Borough of Newham’s admissions. 

 

The Trust has formed its own admissions committee who make the decision for summer 

born deferred entry, applications for Education, Health Care Plans (EHCP) as well as 

other general admissions issues. This committee is made up of Trustees, Governors and 

Head Teachers, as necessary and more details can be found in the Trust’s Committee 

Terms of Reference 2020/21. 

 
The process is that the Head Teacher or senior manager of the school presents the facts 

regarding the deferral or the EHCP plan to a convened panel. A decision is then made 

by the committee panel rather than the Head Teacher therefore ensuring that there is a 

common approach. If the case is regarding EHCP, the panel would also include an 

expert in SEND and, due to the CEO’s experience, it is also suggested that he also be 

on the panel. 

 
Should an appeal be made the Trust will continue to pay for the local authority’s 

Pupil Services to represent any findings and the Trust we would provide the 

necessary paper work. 
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